English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

August 16, 2007

John Lindley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Lindley, Patricia Wysong, Nancy Case, Diego Amador, and Cynthia Penski.

Visitors present:  Marianne Miller and Patti Amador
It was moved by Nancy, seconded by Cindy and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the June 20, 2007 meeting as presented.

Open Resident Forum: 
There were no comments for open resident forum.
Budget & Financial Report:

Nancy presented the budget and financial report.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Cindy and passed unanimously, to approve the budget and financial report as presented.
Nancy reported on receipt of a drain assessment for the commons area with a tentative amount of $1,262.98 which will be due in February.  She also reported that the tentative amount would require a $16 per resident increase in association fees to cover the drain assessment.

Web Site:

John reported that the community bulletin board is up and working.

Lawn Care:

John presented updated quotes for completing the access paths.  Discussion was held on the drain assessments and the cost of the access path repairs.  It was moved by John, seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, to deny the quote as presented and obtain a new quote for the path going east off Groombridge as well as top soil/seed for the commons area behind homes on Haddon Hall.

Summer Meeting:

The agenda for the August 21, 2007 meeting was discussed with the following topics to be included:
1.  Bylaw changes

2. Bulletin board

3. Drain assessment

4. Increase dues

5. Change annual meeting date

6. Vice president election

7. Prize drawings

John reviewed the current list of donations for the drawings which will include:  free lawn mowing, gift certificate for ice cream, skating rink gift card, movie gift card, China East Buffett gift card, and Big Ten pizza coupons.

New Business:
Neighborhood Watch:
Nancy reported no contact with John Mason yet.
Grievance:
John presented the grievance filed by Marianne Miller regarding an above ground swimming pool.

Marianne stated that her purpose in filing the grievance is to protect our property values and stated that she had been told by a real estate professional that above ground pools are the same as a chain link fence.  She pointed out that the covenants do not allow pools over two feet high to be placed in our subdivision with no mention of temporary or permanent.  She said she now looks at neon blue instead of trees and landscaping.  She feels the board should get input from all residents before allowing the pool to remain.

Diego stated that many other items in the covenants are not being adhered to as well such as landscaping and weeds in lawns.

John requested a motion to begin discussion.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Cindy, to inform the resident that the pool must be removed based on prior board decision regarding pools.

John stated that this is an affordable opportunity and if placed in a location appropriate, such as behind the home, he would be agreeable to temporary above ground pools.  He further stated that many other items not covered by our covenants bother him more such as trash containers left in front of homes and vehicles parked on the street.  He requested comments from all board members.  Nancy stated that she agrees with John.  Diego indicated no problem with small pools.  He feels this pool is perhaps a little big but has no problem as long as there are no loud parties.  Pat indicated that she was not opposed to the temporary pool  Cindy indicated that it is a temporary pool and the township would allow it.

It was moved by Nancy, seconded by Cindy and passed unanimously, to end discussion.

John called for a vote on the original motion to inform the resident that the pool must be removed.  The vote resulted in 5 nays.
It was moved by John, seconded by Diego , that the neighborhood association be accepting of temporary above ground swimming pools as long as they are behind the home and meet township guidelines.  The motion passed with 5 ayes.

Patti questioned maintenance of the patch of dirt which will exist when the pools are removed.  Discussion was held regarding the lack of maintenance of some lawns and the feeling that this would not be a problem for other residents as long as it was behind the home.  Concern regarding draining the pools was expressed with John indicating that he thought they would need to be drained into the storm sewers.  Further discussion involved the knowledge that water from pools cannot be emptied into the pond area because of the chemicals involved.
Other:

Diego presented a shed request from Geoff Ruonavaara to replace the current shed on their lot with a larger shed.  He reported that it meets all requirements.  It was moved by Diego, seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, to approve the shed construction as presented.

Diego presented a shed request from Matthew Underhill to place a shed on their lot.  He reported that is meets all requirements.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Cindy and passed unanimously, to approve the shed construction as presented.

John requested that a second notice be e-mailed and mailed regarding the August 20, 2007 meeting.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 20, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. near the ponds.
As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the August 20, 2007 regular meeting.
